BOARD OF POLICE COMMISSIONERS 33 Laurel Street Branford, CT 06405

TRAFFIC COMMITTEE AGENDA (with comments)

The Traffic Committee of the Board of Police Commissioners will meet on **Monday, September 17, 2018** at **5:00 PM** at Police Headquarters to consider the following items:

- Request for a safety evaluation at the intersection of Stannard & Goodsell Point Road.
- 2. Request for Stop Signs one on S. Montowese (southbound) at intersection with Linden Ave. and a 2nd on Sybil Avenue (northbound) at the same intersection.
- 3. A request for some kind of barrier to help prevent vehicles who miss the turn on eastbound Pine Orchard Road at its intersection with Wildwood from damaging the lawn at 1 Wildwood and possibly risking injury to the residents at this address.
- 4. A request for a crosswalk on Florence Road in the vicinity of the Clubhouse where the new bus stop has been moved to.
- 5. A request for the installation of a "Slow Children at Play sign on Cherry Hill Road.
- 6. Notice from the CT State DOT has recently been received identifying the installation of new traffic control signal equipment. The work in Branford will be at two intersections. US 1 (East Mani Street) at Windmill Hill Road and Rt. 142 (Short Beach Road) at Maple Street.
- 7. Request for a traffic signal to sound at the crosswalk (intersection of Main and Montowese) when safe to cross after pushing button.
- 8. Request for a review of the parking near the Short Beach Post Office and possible action.
- 9. Request to remove "recently installed" No Parking signs at the end of Linden Avenue. Request for Radar Signs (\$1,500-\$2,000) on Kirkham.

Peter R. Hugret, Traffic Committee Chair